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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Thursday, March 8, 2012
The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a meeting in the Mural Room, Lower Level of the Town Hall on Thursday, March 8, 2012 beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Members present included Chairman John Bear, Brendan Keohan, Pat Loring, Holly Morris, and Norman Tucker.  Tony Kelso and Sarianna Seewald were absent.  Also present was Joe Grady, Conservation Administrator.  
CITIZEN INPUT

No subject was brought forth.

CHAIR/VICE CHAIR REPORT
Mr. Bear reported that Town Counsel has indicated that Susannah Sheehan cannot be spokesperson for the Red Barn project because of a conflict of interest.  Mr. Bear asked each contact to check with applicants to determine who is presenting projects.
CPC FUNDING APPLICATIONS FOR 2012 – FOLLOW-UP 
Isaac Keene Barn (Phase 2) – As a follow-up to last Saturday’s meeting, Mr. Tucker commented that the original doors at the rear of the barn should be used or replicated.

Depot St. Sidewalk Design – The CPC reviewed a memo from Town Counsel dated 3/6/2012 regarding use of CPA funds for design of a sidewalk.  According to the memo CPA funds cannot be used for the sidewalk.  Ms. Loring made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Keohan.


Motion:  the CPC recommends to indefinitely postpone Article 33 – Depot St. Sidewalk Design, based on Town Counsel’s opinion.

Vote:  5 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

REVIEW OF MOTIONS FOR CPC ARTICLES
The CPC reviewed the motions for the Town Meeting articles.  A question was raised whether historical preservation restrictions were required for municipal buildings.  Ms. Morris will research the issue.
NEW / OTHER BUSINESS
The CPC discussed ways to improve annual public forum.  Mr. Bear suggested holding an additional informational meeting early in the process for organizations who may be seeking CPA funding.  Ms. Morris recommended that a day meeting be held at the Senior Center as an opportunity for seniors to attend.  Discussion will continue at a future CPC meeting. 

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
The CPC reviewed bills. Ms. Loring made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Keohan.


Motion:  to authorize payment of the invoice from Town Counsel for $198 for legal services on Blairhaven project.


Vote:  5 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

The CPC reviewed draft meeting minutes.  No action was taken on the minutes for the meetings on 2/9/2012 and 2/23/2012 because of lack of quorum. Ms. Loring made a motion that was seconded by Ms. Morris.


Motion:  to approve the minutes of the meeting on 1/12/2012, as drafted.

Vote:  4 – in favor; 0 – opposed; 1 – abstention (Keohan).  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.
